
CNYR SCCA July 2025 Membership Meeting Minutes 
 
The July 2025 meeting of the Central New York Region of the SCCA was held at 
the Liverpool, NY, American Legion Hall on Wednesday, 9-July-2025. 
 
RE Donofrio called the meeting to order at 7:13 pm. There were 8 attendees. 
 
RE Report: 
RE Donofrio welcomed the group and reported he was waiting to hear back on 
the possibility of using the old Solo van as storage for the new RallyX site. 
 
Assistant RE Report: 
ARE Mangicaro reported that since the last meeting, in addition to the CNY Solo 
event, he also participated in Solo events at the Binghamton Airport (SNY 
Region), and Bill’s Stadium (WNY Region). 
 
Treasurer Report: 
Treasurer Cartini reported income for the past month is from dues and the Solo 
event with some expenses from Solo. Financial reports for the last two months 
were also submitted. 
 
Secretary Report: 
The Secretary reported the June meeting minutes had been loaded up on the 
club website 14-June. A motion was made and seconded to accept the minutes 
as loaded on the website. The vote to accept was unanimous. 
 
Solo Report: 
Solo Chair VanVranken was not present. ARE Mangicaro reported the Father’s 
Day event was successful. He noted only one car went four-off after competitors 
were informed of the potential penalties. 
 
The planned Solo meeting on the CNY Solo Discord channel was not held and 
will be rescheduled. Date and time TBA. 
 
RallyX Report: 
RallyX Chair Moellering reported testing at the new RallyX site in Hastings was 
very successful. Various configurations were tested. 
 
The next RallyX event is scheduled for Sunday, August 3rd at the new site. 
 
Vince also noted the course layout cone supply is getting low and needs to be 
replenished. 
 



Flagging & Competition Report: 
Mick Levy reported the Trans-Am Series will be running at WGI this weekend. 
 
Road Rally Report: 
No Report. 
 
Old Business: 
Mark M. reported one of the Solo timing displays will operate with line power. 
Batteries will be checked and replaced as needed. The second timing display 
was sent for repairs and the initial assessment is the repair will be relatively 
inexpensive. 
 
New Business: 
None. 
 
Mick L. made a motion to adjourn. The motion carried at 8:12 pm. 
 
The next general membership meeting will be Wednesday, August 13th at the 
Liverpool American Legion. 
 
Minutes submitted by Ed Leubner, Secretary CNYR SCCA. 
 


